MARION PARK BOARD MINUTES
June 10, 2020, 4:00 P.M.
Thomas Park Administration and Operations Facility


ROLL CALL:	Chair Patty Wise, John McIntosh, Amy Hussel, Kyle Martin, Bryan Fiscus

ABSENT:	None 

STAFF:	Mike Carolan, Seth Staashelm, Karlene Hummel, Darcie Coberly

GUESTS:	None 

Based on COVID-19 guidance from Linn County Public Health and the State of Iowa to limit the size of groups gathering, this meeting was held electronically.  The agenda and City’s website provided instructions on how others could participate in the meeting.

Minutes
Moved by Hussel and seconded by McIntosh to approve the May 13, 2020, regular Park Board minutes and the May 20, 2020, special Park Board minutes.  All in favor, motion carried.

Reports
The May Financial Report was reviewed.  Moved by Wise and seconded by Fiscus to approve the May Financial Report.  With one month remaining in the fiscal year, general fund park revenues are at 51 percent and expenditures are at 80 percent; Urban Forestry revenues are at 90 percent and expenditures are at 87 percent.  All in favor, motion carried.  

The May Invoice Report was received, discussed, and filed.  Staff noted there were very few invoices from Menards due to the COVID-19 slow down; however, a lot of refunds were issued for facility rentals and recreation programs. 

Public Input
None.

COVID-19 Response Discussion
Staashelm provided an overview of how the department has been operating and responding to the COVID-19 pandemic.  Operations staff were brought back in May but divided into four small groups assigned to different shifts at two locations.  The seasonal staff also reported to work the second half of May.  A department policy was implemented requiring staff to wear face masks and observe social distancing.  

There will be no rentals of pavilions allowed this year and reservations at other facilities were cancelled or rescheduled through July 19.  It is not established when City buildings will be opened to the public.  

Fireworks and Fireflies, large public music and movie events were cancelled.  Sunrise Yoga is being held at the amphitheater.  Recreation staff are working on alternative programming including drive-in movies, Great American Kite event and a parks poker challenge.

Wise noted the Swamp Fox Festival is postponing for 2020.  

Marion Boys Baseball and Marion Girls Softball league cancelled their season due to the challenges associated with following social distancing guidelines.  Additionally, fundraisers were not held, and the concessions stands would not be open adding a financial strain this season.
The department’s PeeWee Baseball and Softball program will be held but adapting to additional procedures and having more parent involvement with learning.  There are 113 kids registered.  Other recreation programs with smaller group sizes will be held.

Farmers’ Market began May 16 from 8 to 10 a.m. with five vendors.  The Chamber’s Uptown Market has 12 vendors and will set up on 6th Street south of City Park on June 13.   

To coordinate openings, closings, and various changes in the metro area, Park Directors have been meeting discussing these items.  The group is moving towards opening splash pads soon with extended hours from 8 a.m. to 8 p.m.; Marion’s traditional hours are 11 a.m. to 7 p.m.  

Wise felt the extended hours would be appreciated by families, giving them additional opportunities to avoid peak usage times.  Martin asked if additional water activities will be held and staff indicated they are trying to develop some.  Hussel asked if there is a limited number of people allowed on the splash pad.  Carolan replied it comes down to self-monitoring.  The board was in favor of opening the splash pads in Marion with the extended hours.

Pool Dolphin (Vacuum): Bid Reconsideration
Last month the board approved purchasing the Dolphin C6 Plus from Hydropool in the amount of $4,899.99.  Staff have made several attempts to reach the company, with no return calls or emails.  Hummel took the opportunity to contact another vendor with whom the City has purchased from in the past.  Lincoln Aquatics provided a quote of $4,860 for the same unit and staff recommends accepting this quote.  Moved by McIntosh and seconded by Hussel to approve purchasing the Dolphin C6 Plus from Lincoln Aquatics in the amount of $4,860.  All in favor, motion carried.

Receive and File
A letter from Lynn McVey regarding trail wayfinding signage was received.  Carolan relayed a project is already moving forward with the Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Committee (BPAC).  Moved by Wise and seconded by Hussel to receive, file, and forward the letter to BPAC.

Other Action or Discussion Items
None.

Staff Reports
The department’s staff report was presented.  Carolan shared ten applications were received for the horticulturist position and four will be interviewed.  Electricity and grills are being installed at the Lininger Park Pavilion.  Marion was once again designated as a Tree City USA and received the Growth Award.  Forestry staff have been planting prairie pollinators for the 1,000 Acre initiative.  Eight memorial trees were planted in Lowe Park.

[bookmark: _Hlk536082126]Board Discussion Time
None.

Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 4:56 p.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, July 8, 2020, at 4:00 p.m. at the Thomas Park Administration and Operations Building. 


						_______________________________									Amy Hussel, Secretary

